Friday 19th April 2024
Dear All,
Welcome back to the last term of this academic year. This week I was reflecting how quickly the year passes, as at the moment, we are working on both the year 6 leavers and the new reception class for September!
[bookmark: _GoBack]The term has got off to a good start. My assembly this week focused upon the value of freedom along with why we have rules and school uniform. The children were reminded the importance of wearing uniform with the correct footwear and no jewellery apart from stud earrings and a watch. Please support us by ensuring your child comes to school in the correct uniform. 
As usual we have a busy summer term and I will be sending home important dates for your diary next week. 
School Dinners Update
Before the end of last term, a meeting was held with Chartwells regarding the variation in the quality of the children’s food. From this meeting the agreed changes were that the staff would receive further training and that new ovens would be installed over the Easter Break. The new ovens arrived and are far superior to our previous ones and should avoid food having to be cooked too early to ensure that it is ready for lunchtime.  We will continue to monitor the children’s menu but so far this term, I have had no complaints. 
Harry our chef is still unable to work and I will let you know when he returns. 
Attendance
This week’s figures are…
	Class
	Attendance
	How many lates?

	Reception
	93.16%
	0

	Year 1
	93.2%
	4

	Year 2
	91.62%
	1

	Year 3
	88.59%
	3

	Year 4
	95.28%
	1

	Year 5
	93.4%
	4

	Year 6
	96.06%
	4



Congratulations to Year 6 for winning the attendance cup. 
Best wishes.
Christine Keen
Headteacher
